Present: Katherine Ring, Chairman, Leslie MacNeil, John Jones, Betty Shaw, Secretary.

Dave Grossman, Messenger reporter.

The selectmen met at 7:30 and signed checks, warrants, building permits. A question parose in regard to the size of a sign to be hung in the town. It was agreed it was larger than allowed and would have to go to the BOA unless it was made smaller to conform with the allowed signs in town.

The selectmen, Les and John agreed to extend the time to the 19th for receipt of inventories. K. Ring wanted no extention although last year the date was extended for one month. After much discussion the 19th was agreed upon.

J. Dennison came in to go over the agreement which was made with N.Hawthorne College. It was the understanding of all that Florida Institute would help tide the college over any rough months. A monthly check in the amount of \$6,000 was to be received by the town until all back taxes had been paid. A month may go by with a late payment the next month, but it would amount to the agreed \$6,000 a month overall. They are not keeping up with the agreement and a letter had gone out to meet with the President Mr. Huebschman. The selectmen and several people waited to meet with Mr. Huebschman until 9:00 when it was decided that since we had not heard a response to the selectmens letter the appointment was not convenient to Mr. Huebschman. Selectmen have decided to wait until they receive an answer to their letter to set up another date.

Brian Brown went over his weekly log with the selectmen.

Betty Shaw spoke to the selectmen about changing to a new bookkeeping system. Les wanted an overall system leaving the bookkeeper responsible for total reports of treasurer and tax collector. A question of the computer taking over the bookkeeping and not requiring a new manual system was brought up. Secretary to call N.H. Municipal to see if any town and if so which ones are on total automatiove systems.